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August and September are peak months for harmful blooms of algae in western Lake Erie. This year’s
outbreak covered more than 620 square miles by mid-August. These blooms, which can kill fish and pets and
threaten public health, are driven mainly by agricultural pollution and increasingly warm waters due to climate
change.

Advocates are looking for new ways to combat this problem. On February 26, 2019, Toledo citizens passed the
Lake Erie Bill of Rights, which gives the lake the right to “exist, flourish, and naturally evolve” and awards
citizens the right to a “clean and healthy environment.” They join a growing movement – referred to as “Rights
of Nature” – providing legal personhood to natural entities.
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https://www.wemu.org/post/issues-environment-2019-algae-bloom-lake-erie-massive
https://weather.com/science/environment/news/2019-08-16-lake-erie-algal-bloom-space
https://www.epa.gov/nutrientpollution/harmful-algal-blooms
https://www.toledoblade.com/local/environment/2019/08/18/no-joke-your-pet-you-stay-away-from-algal-toxins-algae-dogs/stories/20190815194
https://www.michiganradio.org/post/toledo-works-restore-trust-its-water-after-2014-microcystin-scare
https://theconversation.com/how-your-diet-contributes-to-nutrient-pollution-and-dead-zones-in-lakes-and-bays-118902
https://www.courtlistener.com/recap/gov.uscourts.ohnd.251736/gov.uscourts.ohnd.251736.1.1.pdf
https://www.courtlistener.com/recap/gov.uscourts.ohnd.251736/gov.uscourts.ohnd.251736.1.1.pdf

